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Bassett and Bassett Incorporated and Cognos Advertising met with members of the

Chancellor’s Cabinet to discuss 2014-15 communication needs, strategies and upcoming

projects.  The new District Police Authority was recognized for providing each campus with

a safe, secure and welcoming environment for students, faculty, staff and visitors. 

The Importance of Communication

Pledging to Make 

Meaningful Improvements
This morning Dr. George Swan, Dr. Stephanie Bulger and I attended a

breakfast meeting at the Book Cadillac. The meeting highlighted communities

that are making real progress on expanding access to high-quality early

learning for children.  There are a number of public and private organizations

who announced new commitments that could be described as making a

meaningful and quantifiable improvement to the lives of children and families-

whether in terms of the number or percentage of children impacted, the amount

invested, or another metric more applicable to the specific commitment.
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Cybersecurity Headlines Across the Country

September 24, 2014 – Network World:  More Alarming Data
on Cybersecurity Skills Shortage - Network security skills
and staffing continues to lag at enterprise organizations.
Time to sound the alarm?

October 2, 2014 – Federal Times: Job Training Grants
Heavily Favor Information Technology, Cybersecurity sector 

October 14, 2014 - Legal Futures:  Law Society call for
‘essential’ cybersecurity training…

School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development

Training United States Veterans to Combat Cyber Crime

The School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development launched the

first cohort of the District's Cyber Defender Program.  This program represents

a partnership between the District, Veterans Administration (VA), Merit Network

and Mile2. The District Cyber Defender program offers a world-class, intensive,

12-week training to 18 students, 13 of which are U.S. military veterans. The

program will enable students to develop detection and reaction skills through

simulations and exercises provided by a full curriculum of critical cybersecurity

training.  Upon completion of the program, each student will test for five

nationally recognized certifications in cyber security. 
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Google Us!
When you Google School of Continuing Education for community colleges on the images link you will

see that we have an unbelievable presence on the world-wide web!

FRIENDS, FAMILY AND 

FACEBOOK - Learn how to make 

contact with a long lost friend or family

member through the most famous social

media.

INTRODUCTION TO SMART

PHONES - Participants will gain an 

understanding on how to access the

Internet, send and receive emails, 

download apps and games and check 

social networking sites, like Facebook and Twitter.

INTRODUCTION TO TABLETS -
The course will focus on browsing the 

Internet, check e-mails, learn how to 

download, read books online, play video

games, organize content and more.

INTRODUCTION TO WINDOWS

XP - This course navigates the Windows

desktop and teaches the use of Windows

Explorer to manage files and documents.

YOUTUBE 101 - This course is

designed for the usage of the Internet

YouTube. It will provide students with basic

to intermediate skills to access, interact,

create and design YouTube presentations

online.

Microsoft Excel Intermediate

2010- Participants will learn advanced

features of Microsoft Excel using Microsoft

certified manuals.

Below are some of the Computer Science Technology training courses 

offered through the School of Continuing Education and Workforce 

Development. For more courses, visit our homepage, scroll down and click

the schedule link at www.wcccd.edu.
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District Police Authority

Continuous Quality Improvement

The District Police Authority is responsible for providing a safe and secure environment, and by protecting all properties

and facilities owned, operated, controlled, or administered by the District. In an effort to promote continuous quality

improvement, the District Police Authority is protecting the property against skateboard damage with bollard covers in the

courtyard.

Project Lighthouse

Members of the District Police Authority and Edgar Vann III met with Harold Love from the Downtown Detroit Partnership

regarding the District joining  Project Lighthouse. More than 30 businesses in the Central Business District are participating

in this project. It’s a new Detroit River neighborhood watch program spanning from I-375 to the Lodge Freeway and from

the Detroit Medical Center to the Detroit River. 

Anyone who is lost, separated from friends, having vehicle trouble or experiencing other safety concerns can call for

assistance. Participating locations have security personnel available 24 hours a day, seven days a week, and display banners

and logos to identify them as safe havens.



5



6

Division of Administration and Finance

BUGMI Conference
Andrea Douglas and Jara Tekleab attended the annual Banner User Group of Michigan (BUGMI) conference hosted this

year by Northwestern Michigan College in Traverse City. The conference was attended by representatives of higher education

institutions throughout the state that use Banner and other Ellucian software products.  Sessions included Cost to Educate;

Banner Human Resources and Finance: The Road to Ellucian XE; Using RHACOMM for More than Just Comments.

Fiscal Operations Report 

and Application to 

Participate Report

The Division of Administration and Finance and the Financial

Aid Department have worked diligently over the past several

weeks to complete the annual Fiscal Operations Report and

Application to Participate (FISAP) report. A meticulous

process is followed to ensure the integrity of the District’s

Title IV funding.

Financial reporting is a requirement of all institutions of

higher education. While requirements and statements may

differ from sector to sector, it is imperative that both

institutuions quarterly and annually highlight and capture

their financial position for a specific period in time. Not only

does this  provide information for institution creditors, debtors, and other constituents; it is also a useful tool for establishing

trends.

Real Estate Workshop
The Eastern Campus hosted the Real Estate: Tips and Strategies

for the Wayne County Real Estate Auction workshop with Lanay

Brown.  Ms. Brown discussed opportunities that are available for

real estate investors in the upcoming Wayne County auction.

Build a Business Workshop
The Eastern Campus hosted the Build a Business

Workshop with speakers Venessa Rucker, Khadijah

Wallace, Rob McCall and Chris Wechner. Topics included

obtaining business loans, customer service tips and how

to start a successful business. They also exposed

participants to strategies for success from experienced

entrepreneurs and business professionals.
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The Division of Student Services presents 

“The Registration Celebration.”  We’re excited

that you're joining the WCCCD community.

WCCCD breaks down how to enroll into easy

steps, outlined below: 

NEW STUDENTS

STEP 1 – APPLY FOR ADMISSION

All new students are required to complete WCCCD’s online

orientation by logging on to www.wcccd.edu.

STEP 2 – ASSESSMENT

For new students, assessment is discussed and a referral

made for the COMPASS test.

Following testing, students will meet with an academic advisor

who will interpret test scores.

STEP 3 – ENROLLMENT DATA VERIFICATION

Staff members will verify residency, personal data, check for

financial holds, and refer students to an academic advisor.

STEP 4 – ACADEMIC ADVISING

Students meet with an academic advisor to discuss

educational goals and select courses.

STEP 5 – REGISTRATION

Confirm your student email address in Web-Gate. 

STEP 6 – PAYMENT

Make payment via WebGate.

STEP 7 – PHOTO ID CARD

Obtain official student ID card and parking sticker at the

Campus Security Office and sign up for Emergency Alert.

RETURNING STUDENTS

Step 1 - Current students should update mailing address

and phone number.

Step 2 – Enrollment Data Verification

Staff members will verify residency, personal data, check for

financial holds, and refer students to an academic advisor.

Step 3 – Registration

Course registration information is entered into the computer

via WebGate.

Step 4 – Payment

Make payment via WebGate.

Division of Student Services

READY TO ENROLL at Wayne County Community College District?

DTE Energy 

Recruitment Fair

The Division of Student Services

partnered with DTE Energy 

Corporation to 

showcase and provide

information on WCCCD degree

and certificate programs.
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Division of Human Resources

New Employee Orientation
All new full-time employees must attend New Employee Orientation.

The Division of Human Resources will provide you with the date,

time and location of the next session. Orientation topics include:

*WCCCD’s Mission, Vision and Core Values

*Payroll

*District Strategic Plan

*Benefits

*Organization Chart

*Employee Recognition Programs

*Professional Development and Training

*Employee Parking

WCCCD’s Division of Human Resources works

collaboratively District-wide to process all personnel

transactions in accordance with Board policy, and

state and federal law. Personnel transactions include,

but are not limited to hires, terminations/retirements,

promotions, transfers, pay rate changes, position

updates, etc. The Division is responsible for record-

keeping and security of all personnel records and

information relative to job-related and personal

information. 
SUSAN FRANKLIN

Manager

District Employment

Faculty Hiring Update
Anticipated Decisions by December 1, 2014

Candidate Applications Reviewed in Mathematics

and Computer Information Systems –Complete

-Interviews will be scheduled within

two weeks

Candidate Applications Reviewed in Heating,

Ventilation, and Air Conditioning and Political Science

– Week of October 13th

-Interviews will be scheduled within 

three weeks
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Student Kiosk
Phase II of the student kiosk project is in the works. 

Status and Next Steps

*Design of the Kiosk facility has been completed. 

*Location at each campus has been identified. 

*Design accommodates six Kiosk machines and it is ADA compliant. 

The new and improved student kiosk will be deployed to all remaining campuses and

will be available to students for the Spring 2015 semester.
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VOIP (Voice Over IP)
Status and Next Steps

• VOIP pilot project at the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center – Center for Distance 

Learning kicked off with 17 phones.  

• The remaining phones at the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center will be migrated to VoIP as

the second phase of the pilot project.

• SIP Trunk – AT&T is running new fiber to the District Office Building and will be in

installing equipment needed to support our SIP (Session Initiation Protocol) trunk. SIP 

service will be in production in eight weeks. 

• The deployment plan for District Office Building and the other campuses is being developed

WCCCD VoIP and SIP Trunk Technology
Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) is based on an IP standard that is capable of transmitting voice and

data packets on the same network.  This technology will allow any District phone to place voice calls,

conference calls and set up videoconferences with any other district phone or computer on our own

network.  Session Initiation Protocol (SIP) is what controls voice and video communications across the

IP network.  A SIP Trunk (a digital circuit) is what’s used to connect our network with an Internet

Telephony Service Provider (XO Communications) for making calls outside of the District.

Key Benefits of WCCCD VoIP

• Improved district call centers  with intelligent call routing 

• Ability to broadcast campus or District-wide emergency or administrative messages to phones 
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The Continuous Quality Improvement Audit Center collects, reviews and conducts monthly

reconciliations and on-going audits of all District data.  A systematic approach is used to procure data

from multiple sources, allowing for collective knowledge through accountability and transparency.  The

Office of Accountability and Transparency has placed the updated Business Card Form on the Intranet.

It is located under Miscellaneous Forms and should be used when making your request for your

business cards.  All requests should be sent to Jeff Anderson at janders1@wcccd.edu.  Below is the

eight step process to follow when making your request.  

Office of Accountability and Transparency

Business Card

Process

International Programs and Global Partnerships

At WCCCD, 31% of our international students are from Nigeria.In 2011, the

AACC brought the issue of visa denials to the attention of State Department

officials after it was observed that some officers still deny visa applications

of foreign students wo want to enroll in community colleges. 

With the rise of online education, the notion of a “global classroom” has

been the central focus of     discussion with our international partners.  

Olumide Ogunleye is one of the 10 distance learning students from Nigeria

taking classes at WCCCD.

At WCCCD, we use online education to erase barriers and give people the

opportunity to learn without the limits imposed by physical or socio-

economic circumstances.  

COUNTRY PROFILE: Nigeria
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness

Website Hits Top Five Popular
Webpages

Distance Learning

Academic Programs

Faculty and Staff Resources

Northwest Campus

Academic Schedule
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Division of Educational Affairs
Office of Career EducationAcademic Program Planning

Dr. Ron Harkness, JoAnn Nyquist, Bridgette June and Martin

DePowski  attended the 2014 TRENDS in Occupational

Studies Conference in Traverse City, Michigan.  This year,

in addition to career program information, the conference fo-

cused on “Making Sense of the Numbers…Using Data for

Student Success,” and “Empowering Disengaged Students-

Lessons from the Street and Classroom.”

Through support for professional development, 23 WCCCD faculty and students attended the National Black Child

Development Institute (NBCDI) Conference.  The NBCDI has been at the forefront of engaging leaders, policymakers,

professionals, and parents around critical and timely issues that directly impact black children and their families for more

than 40 years.  One faculty member shared this of her experience:

Dear Dr. Bulger,

“I want to personally thank you and your staff for making my attendance at the NBCDI conference a wonderful experience.

I truly enjoyed the time to shine with our city this year.  Hats off to you!!!”

Professor Regina Olden

Program creation or modification requires experts in the field

of study to guide the curriculum development process.

Sometimes a career program  needs an update. Our regular

program review cycle and the input of our advisory committee

members and faculty will guide the update process. 

Sometimes a brand new degree or program is warranted. A

new advisory committee and faculty related to the new area

of study will be brought together to provide input on the new

academic offering. We have so many talented faculty in our

midst lending support for efforts like these. 

New programs/degrees in Psychology, Sociology, Philosophy

and Religious Studies, Medical Lab Tech, International

Business, Computer Information Systems (IT), Exercise

Science and many others are being researched and reviewed

by faculty and content experts working with the Regional

Program Planning Office on an ongoing basis. 

Bridgette June and Dr. Ron Harkness

Dr. Harkness, Martin DePowski 

and JoAnn Nyquist
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Division of Educational Affairs

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center- Center for

Distance Learning is a facility that has been designed

to house instructional technology and innovative

resources for WCCCD and the communities it serves. 

The Center provides a host of services including:

Professional Development

*  Webinars

*  Continued Education (onsite, online or 

video conference)

*  Virtual Classroom

Videoconferencing

*  Meetings (PSA’s, pre-recorded seminars)

*  Employment Services

*  Classes and Guest Speakers

Video/Audio Production

*  Employment Services

Onsite Technical Support

*  For Faculty and Students

Instructional Design

*  For Faculty

Proctoring

*  For online student examinations

Digital Repository

*  List of webinars

*  CE link

*  Creating CE

Meeting Space
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WCCCD’s Learning Resource Centers (LRC) provide information literacy education, multimedia resources,

and services to support the curricula offered by the District. The library provides research needs to students,

faculty, staff, and administration. The library extends these services to the community and serves as a catalyst

for lifelong learning.

Welcome to the Learning Resource Center

Access to

24/7 Virtual 

Reference Access to

faculty 

publications

Book

Clubs meet at

each campus 

to discuss and

read.

Chidren’s 
Corner for 

young 
readers like
Bookworm

Hands-on
displays for

science 
students 

and more...

WCCCD participates in interlibrary loan services with DALNET (Detroit Area Library Network) 

Get It Local, Michigan Electronic Library MeL Cat, and SEMLOL (Southeastern Michigan League of

Libraries InfoPass.

Students, faculty and staff and the community can read:
*WCCCD LRC card holders have remote access from home to specific library databases.
*The Harvard Review, Crains and other publication free.
*Gain research assistance.
*Reserve book, articles, videos, DVD’s and other materials from Michigan libraries.
*Participate in instructional programs.
*Ask a librarian for specific questions. 
*Access to databases with thousands of periodicals containing millions of full-text articles and citations. 
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The Division of Educational Affairs’ 

Learning Resource Centers 

are pleased to announce the

High School Student Essay Contest

Students are asked to write an original and creative essay 

of 500-1,000 words that explains the value of a 

college education. 

Essay submissions will be accepted starting 

November 1, 2014. The contest deadline is  

Friday, February 13, 2015.

More information available soon at any WCCCD 

Learning Resource Center.

You could

WCCCD Scholarships

Ipads



18

How to Submit a Feature

Story Idea

Bassett and Bassett Incorporated presented at the

Chancellor’s Cabinet meeting to align

communications and media contacts District-wide.

The process allows for the District to speak with

one voice to the news media and for the District

to channel its communication with the media

through a chain of command, beginning with

David C. Butty; the immediate point person; the

Chancellor’s Office and to the Bassetts who will

handle the news media.

To generate campus participation to help tell our

stories, Mr. Butty distributed a form to be used by

any campus or vice chancellor who has a story

idea.
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1982 Ribbon Cutting of the Eastern Campus

WCCC Admission Office of the Garfield Building on Woodward Avenue
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President Initiative –

Senior Citizen Day
Senior Citizen Day provided senior’s the tools

needed to get back into the workforce and allow them to explore educational

opportunities that are available to them.  Topics included job readiness skills, resume

writing, interviewing techniques and how to develop a career plan and gained

knowledge of what a 21st century worker is required to know.   Participants also

received information regarding academic and certificate programs held within the

School of Continuing Education and Workforce Development.

Faculty on the Move

Bill Sanders’ Digital Photography I class

went around the city of Detroit practicing

techniques learned in the classroom.

Participants learned proper usage of

camera controls and how to capture and

expose digital images.

Campus Information Boards

Instructional staff at the Downtown Campus has been busy updating the campus in-

formation boards.  These boards provide students with information and insight

regarding programs offered at the campus.
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Office of Institutional Advancement
The Office of Institutional Advancement develops

relationships with the District’s many constituents –

alumni, friends, corporations and businesses - so

new and increased sources of revenue are secured

to support and enhance the overall quality of its

educational programs and develop scholarship

funding programs.  

Scholarships provide our students the opportunity to

improve their lives and fulfill their dreams of pursuing

a college education by removing the barriers of

financial need. Institutional Advancement assumes

responsibility for gifts and grants, donor records,

campus publications and planning special events

such as the Chancellor’s Banquet and the Golf

Classic. 

Coming soon….Alumni Relations Page on WCCCD’s

website! 

Joining the Alumni Association is a great way for alumni to stay in-touch

with friends and former classmates; easy to stay connected to all the

year-round events and activities happening at WCCCD. Not only can

alumni support student scholarships and campaigns but they can also

support the students who follow in their footsteps by becoming a

mentor. More to come… 

Legislative Corner

MCL 389.142- 

Fiscal Impact

The bill would have an indeterminate

impact on community college districts,

which would depend on whether these

expanded investment options resulted

in a higher return for colleges. 

House

Bill 4472

A bill to establish an educational grant

program for eligible resident students who

attend public community colleges and

universities in this state; to provide for the

administration of the program; to create the

Michigan higher education grant trust fund;

and to provide for the powers and duties

of certain state governmental

officers and entities.

Senate Bill 1088

This bill would would amend the

Community College Act to expand investment

options for community colleges debt retirement

funds, building and site funds, building and site

sinking funds, or general funds of the community

college district. The bill would include investments in

obligations of any of the State's political subdivisions

that at the time of purchase are rated as

investment grade by at least one standard

rating service.

Michigan New Jobs Training Program:
One of the Michigan Community College Association’s top legislative priorities

for the fall session is passing legislation that would make three adjustments to

the Michigan New Jobs Training Program.  Senate Bill 1074, which makes those

changes, is expected to come up for testimony in the House Commerce

Committee after the October recess.

Gainful Employment Regulations Expected Shortly:

The U.S. Department of Education is expected to release final regulations on

gainful employment by October 31.  Virtually all community college certificate

programs that are eligible for federal student aid will be covered under the

regulations. 
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Michigan Institute for 

Public Safety Education

Heinz C. Prechter Educational and 

Performing Arts Center
All About the Arts – RJ Spangler

The Heinz C. Prechter Educational and Performing Arts

Center hosted the latest in the All About the Arts Coffee

Series.  Students and community members enjoyed the

jazz and blues of Kansas City and the Southwest as

performed by RJ Spangler and his band.  

Mega Conference Academic Quiz Bowl

The Downriver Campus hosted the Mega Conference Academic

Quiz Bowl weekly competition. This is a high school sanctioned

competition in which 16 academic teams from the Mega

Conference compete in jeopardy style matches. Each team

consists of four students with alternates playing for each high

school.

AWR-140 WMD Radiological/Nuclear Awareness Course

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) conducted a

Weapons for Mass Destruction Radiological/Nuclear overview designed

for first responders and other personnel who are likely to be the first to

arrive on the scene of a radiological/nuclear incident. It focuses on the

basics of radiation, possible health effects, hazard identification, and

proper notification procedures. 

Coaching Emergency Vehicle Operations

MIPSE hosted Healthlink Medical Transportation’s Coaching the Emergency Vehicle Operator (CEVO) Ambulance training.

The goal of the CEVO course is to facilitate the student’s knowledge of the laws involving the operation of an emergency

vehicle, with practical hands-on operations.

Region 2 South – Regional Long Term Care Workgroup Meeting

MIPSE also hosted Region 2 South for a Regional Long Term Care Workgroup Meeting to discuss the recent changes in

the emergency preparedness protocol that will affect long term care facilities in Michigan. 
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New Continuing 

Education Course
Students enrolled in Beginners Cake Decorating, a new

continuing education course held at the Northwest

Campus, put their enthusiasm and artistic flare into frosting

creations.  They have learned several techniques and

designs for special occasion cakes. 

Sisters Acquiring 

Financial Empowerment
In recognition of Domestic Violence Month, the Northwest

Campus continued its ongoing partnership with Sisters

Acquiring Financial Empowerment and recently hosted their

7th Annual Health and Wealth Expo.  

In partnership with the Sierra Club Great Lakes

Program, a Green Your Neighborhood Community

Forum was held to inform participants about ways to

protect the rivers and lakes and how to live a more

sustainable lifestyle that overall protects the

environment. 

Student Services Workshop Series

Student Services continued this week with its ongoing workshop

series for Fall.  This weeks workshop was titled “Leadership: Finding

Your Strengths – Where Are You Uniquely Gifted.”  

Health Sciences 

Program Workshop

Student Services staff at the Northwest Campus

recently participated in a health sciences program

update and training session. Discussion focused on

course offerings, admissions, graduation

requirements, and job outlooks.  
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University Center

West

Spring Arbor University Visit

Dr. Frank Dunbar met with David Edwards, Regional Director for Spring Arbor

University. He provided a tour and answered questions about WCCCD’s

University Center locations and concept.

Davenport University 

Partnership Opportunity

Representatives from Davenport University met

with the leadership team to the Mary  Ellen

Stempfle University Center – West. Topics of

discussion included partnership opportunities

and the benefits for both institutions. WCCCD’s

team included Dr. Frank Dunbar, Jeff Anderson,

Diana Rosario-Flynn, Dr. Harvey Dorrah and

Muna Khoury.

Annual Western Michigan University/Detroit

Public Schools Counselor’s Meeting

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center hosted the annual Western

Michigan University/Detroit Public Schools (DPS) Counselors’ Meeting

for more than 70 counselors.  This year’s event

featured guest speaker Dr. Barbara Smith,

Guidance Director for DPS.

The True Meaning of Community

Orlando Wilkins participated in the extreme makeover of

Tyrone Elementary School playground in Harper Woods.

He was among several volunteers from Beaumont’s

Department of Orthopedic Surgery and Playworks Detroit,

who spent their Saturday afternoon painting and creating

a beautiful, vibrant playground for the students. 

All About the Arts

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center hosted EPAC’s

“Downtown Detroit’s Magnificent Movie Palaces” presentation

by Michael Hauser.  The presentation was an engaging, enlight-

ening and hands-on review of the majestic theatres that once

surrounded Downtown Detroit.   The attendees applauded the

presentation and expressed their appreciation for the

opportunity to attend. 
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Faculty on the

Move...

Tamara Wright,  American Sign

Language professor served as

an interpreter for a recent

episode of the Oprah Winfrey

Show.   Ms. Wright has been an

instructor and interpreter at

WCCCD for over ten years. 

The Division of Educational Affairs continues its Distinguished Scholars Lecture Series.  Dr. Conrad Maitland, Urologist at

Sinai-Grace Hospital and the Sherwood Medical Center serves as the “Distinguished Scholar-in-Residence.”  This week we

hosted Marilyn West, RD, Clinical Dietitian/Nutritionist who spoke on the topic “Is What We Eat Killing Us?

Belleville Cougar Football and

Cheer Squad Partnership

The Western Campus continued its partnership with

the Belleville Cougars, Football and Cheer squad.

For four days, every week, members of the cheer

squad are at the campus learning ways to stay fit

and healthy as they continue to improve their skills. 

Autism Awareness Partnership
The Western Campus welcomed Karina Senior

of the Autism Alliance of Michigan.  The Western

Campus will be hosting an annual Autism

Awareness Workshop in partnership with the

Autism  Alliance of Michigan in March. 

Coming Soon!
Dr. Bruce Chau

Topic: Finding Your Fountain of Youth: Affordable Strategies

Charles E. Morton Board of Trustees Conference Room

October 29, 2014  4:00-5:00pm
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